
CHESS NOTES   17.11.16   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincolnshire’s team in the Under 120 grade competition got 
this season’s campaign underway when they visited 
Nottinghamshire at the Bramcote Memorial Hall on the 
outskirts of the city where West Nottingham Chess Club have 
their club nights. 
 
Last season Nottinghamshire won the section winning all 
their games whereas Lincolnshire came third but still 
managed to qualify for the national stages reaching the 
quarter-finals so a tough match was expected. 
 
On board 7 Dr Mark Newstead, to give him his proper title 
as he has a PhD in Physics, who plays for Horncastle chess 
club was paired as black against Bob Garnett from the West 
Bridgford club with the players initially following the 
Reti opening 1. Nf3 d5 2. g3 Nf6 3. d3 Nc6 4. Bg2 e5 5. 0-0 
h6 and white has a secure defence but has allowed Mark to 
control the centre with his pawns on e5 and d5. 
 
Play continued 6. Nbd2 Be7 7. e4 d4 8. h3 Be6 9. Re1 Qd7 
10. Kh7 and white has to defend the pawn on h3 but this 
sets up an attack which Mark exploits (see diagram) 10. 
...h5 11. Ng5 Ng4+ 12. hxg4 hxg4+ 13. Kg2 Bxg5 and Mark is 
now a pawn up 14. Nf1 Bh6 15. Bxh6 Rxh6 16. f3 0-0-0 and 
Mark now castles queen side 17. Nh2 gxf3 18. Nxf3 Bg4 19. 
Kf2 Bxf3 20. Bxf3 and after swapping of a few more pieces 
Mark was able to maintain his pawn advantage and won a few 
moves later. 
 
Unfortunately, Lincolnshire’s only other successes were a 
win by Terry Bennett from Spalding and a draw for Chris 
Cumbers from Grantham as Nottinghamshire ran out winners by 
9½ to 2½. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


